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           FEBRUARY,2007 
GENERAL DINNER MEETING

Tuesday,20 February,2007 
Cost of Dinner $20 (GST  inc) Please try to have the correct change.
Our Guest Speaker is:  Alice Toomey
from the Alzheimers Association
Board Meetings start at 5.00 pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

Please advise by 5pm Monday 19 February, 2007
In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

                                         MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members,
No doubt you are all refreshed from the holidays and ready for a busy year.

I have had a telephone call from a young mother keen to join our Nutritional Cooking Classes – to start – hopefully on 20 April, 2007. She has a child at the Special School and he had brought our flyer home for her. I was most pleased as she is just the sort of person we can the program with.

I am gathering more International Women’s Day and Trivia Night raffle prizes. We still need more, so if you can help, please bring them to the next meeting, then I can wrap them up and have them organized well before the 9 March.

We cannot gain access to Gleneagle Gables until 5.30pm on 10 March, so will need to have all of the food and other items organized and be ready to run to get the table set up and cold food on platters

Tickets for IWD will go on sale at the RSL next week. Please buy your ticket nice and early. The menu is new and sounds very tasty.

Congratulation to Brian and Judy Manderson on the safe arrival of their granddaughter – Sofia. What a clever daughter they have.

My unmarried sister has been dealing with her own special grief this week following the demise of her 11 year old cat when it ran foul of a front car tyre on Hawken Drive. Her friends and neighbours have rallied around and she has received beautiful floral arrangements and sympathy cards adorning her home. The cat was her greatest companion.

Please give some thought to fundraising for the rest of the year. You may be able to come up with an innovative idea we haven’t tried.
Let us hope water infrastructure programs can be commenced sooner than later so we don’t have to continue witnessing on television the spectacle of all that marvelous rain water running out to sea in the north of the State, when it could so easily be harvested, dammed and then piped for use in the dry centre and southern areas of Queensland.
Kind regards,

Alice Warby.

DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD and DINNER MEETINGS

20 February 2007

20 March 2007

17 April as well the AGM 2007
15 May Changeover 2007
OTHER IMPORTANT DATES
8 March 2007  Zonta Rose Day and International Women’s Day

9 March 2007 Beaudesert Zonta Club’s celebration of Zonta Rose Day and International Women’s Day at the Beaudesert RSL with guest speaker Professor Ian Frazer

10 March 2007 Trivia Night fundraiser at Gleneagle Gables.
1 April Combined Area 3 and 5 Zonta Workshop for 2007 at Brookwater Golf Course
near Springfield south of Brisbane.

1 April YWPA club candidates due to the district.

April, resumption of Nutritional Cooking Classes.

1 May 2007 Club Officers Report Form due to Headquarters

1 May 2007 YWPA district candidates due to Headquarters

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS
February
Special birthday greetings to two members this month,
10th Joan Gray

14th Judy Manderson  

Judy is very proud to announce that last month she and Brian became the proud grandparents to another beautiful granddaughter, Sofia Kate, born on 17 January and weighing 5lb 5oz and growing well. Sofia is the first child of Susan, Judy and Brian’s eldest daughter and husband Andy. Congratulations to all the family.
NUTRITIONAL COOKING CLASSES will resume in April.
Members please contact Alice Warby to confirm arrangements.
AREA 3 and 5  ZONTA WORKSHOP for 2007
A special invitation has been extended  to all Zonta members by Julie Burton, the Zonta International District 24 Area Director  to attend the combined Area 3 and 5 Zonta Workshop for 2007 held at Brookwater Golf Course near Springfield south of Brisbane.

Registration begins at 9.00am till 4.00pm

Cost: $45.00 per person (includes welcome tea/coffee on arrival, morning and afternoon teas and Lunch.)

Registration forms will be available soon.
.A REMINDER for IWD  LUNCHEON  9 MARCH at the RSL 
 Tickets are now available from the RSL and members are encouraged to purchase them early.
A REMINDER  for the TRIVIA NIGHT  10 MARCH at GLENEAGLE GABLES.
It is a busy month, the merry month of March for our Club. Please support the Trivia night by inviting family and friends for a fun fundraiser.
Please consider also to donate raffle prizes for this event as well as the IWD function. Alice would appreciate all donations to be brought to the next Dinner Meeting so she is able wrap and organize in time.

GETTING TO KNOW YOU…………..

My turn this month!

I was born in the Jandowae Hospital on 27 March, 1947 –first child in a family on three daughters. My darling father always made us feel very special and included us in the management decisions and running of the properties. This was contrary to the prevailing thoughts of the time when most country men longed for a son to carry on and girls just went to university to catch a suitable husband – if they hadn’t ended up marrying another grazier from the district.
Glennie Memorial School in Toowoomba was my home from 1956 to 1964! Everyone else we knew boarded from a young age, so I didn’t feel neglected. Now I cannot imagine sending children away at such a tender age.

After traveling overseas for a year or so I worked in DoubleBay, Sydney for John McDonald Stock and Station Agency and having the most marvelous time. He was a cricket fanatic and his private pilot and I flatted together and so of course it was necessary to attend all the big games around Australia, you never knew when someone may mention selling cattle or horses at the cricket!
Back to a more sensible job with Standard Telephone and Cables at Liverpool and then with Elnusa, the communications arm of Pertamina, the Indonesian Government Oil Company in Jakarta. This was an exciting five years as the company put a Hughes Aircraft satellite up, so lots of travel to America for the rockets, Siemens in Germany for the electronics and Phillips in Holland for other switching gear, Greece was a favourite place for inter island ferries to be bought, that was easy to take as well. Pertamina company travel was always in their private jet, so life was privileged. I always had a problem though with the excess of life at one end of the scale in Indonesia when the majority of the population lived on about $100 a year. Time to come back to Australia came when my eldest son was brought home from the British Embassy kindy by his amah in the chauffeur driven Benz and he put his foot up on a stool for Halimah to take his little sandals off! Not the sort of behaviour which is acceptable from a four year old. No lasting harm done – he is a delight to have around now.
Home to Australia and what a marvelous sense of security that gives someone who has been away for a good while. Nothing can beat that feeling of landing on our precious soil and knowing you are home for the duration. Suburban life, divorce, Indooroopilly State School for the little boys, then Brisbane Grammar as boarders. Fifteen years working with Bob Templeton Australia was a special experience I wouldn’t have missed for all the world.
I started coming to Beaudesert on and off for weekends in 1993 until retirement and getting involved properly in community life in 2002. Having a business in Beaudesert with a loyal staff has been rewarding and the people I have met in the area have been welcoming and I thoroughly enjoy my older age. Membership of Zonta is an excellent way to meet like minded people and to have a conduit for community service and fellowship and I also enjoy my National Party commitments as President of the South East Zone for the Women.
Alice Warby.

CHAPLAINCY SUPPORT for 2007.
The Xmas Gourmet Goodies Stall was a huge success as reported at the January Dinner Meeting. We have now our commitment of three years covered for Sally Anne, the Chaplain, the third year being 2007.
Ellen Logan has emailed several photos taken at the Stall which I have included in this newsletter as attachments.
FOOTPRINTS OF SERVICE.

As a signature of our Club, service to the local community continues everyday.

Thanks to all those members who keep the Hospital Canteen attended, Telecross,

collections and door knocks for charities and other acts of kindness that pass unheralded.   These actions are always appreciated by the recipients and it is also a way that the identity of Zonta can be spread in the community.
Please pencil in your diaries that the deadline for reports and articles for the newsletter is 8th of the month. Thanks Sylvia.
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